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The Friendliest Club in the District, today, May 24, 2023.



Happy Dollars
Don Richards thanked Paul Sandy for being our Speaker,, and that his team 

won the Capgo golf tournament.   Lee Schaff is glad to be here.   Pete Williams 
announced that this would be his last CBRC meeting, he is moving to Liverpool.    

Conrad Janke  wished Pete Williams the best of luck, and  is happy to see Paul 
Sandy as our Speaker.  Valerie Kaiser’s eldest daughter turned 6, and Valerie 
accepted a position with the DOT.  Mark Hahn is looking forward to a four day 
weekend.  Matt Banazek wishes the best for Pastor Pete.  Steve Cinquanti is 

happy to know Bruce Springsteen’s pal Mark Hahn.  Paul Sandy’s first grandson 
is 6 months old.  Dianne Higgins’ granddaughter turned 9 years old.

One of our Club’s most sought after Speakers, Chief Paul Sandy stated that he is 
grateful for the work our Club performs.  The McGruff canine program, which we 

help to finance, is very solvent.  The dog he introduced us to last year, Kurt, is doing 
amazing work.  The Department  is training another canine, Max, which will bring 

the total of canines in the Ciry Police and Sheriff Departments to four, meaning that 
there will always be a canine on duty.

Chief Sandy also related that the Department has started a drone program:  one for 
outdoors and one for inside buildings.

We’d like to thank Chief Sandy for keeping us up to date on the Department, 
And we look forward to meeting Max.

We received a thank you note from John  
Zelson of Cortland ReUse for our helping them 
in repurposing items from SUNY Cortland.
Don Richards brought us up to date on the 
Ride for Rotary, June 3, and the McGruff Golf 
Tournament, June 15.
The Noon Rotary Club need help for its Little 
York Open Swim on June 17.
St. Anthony’s Italian Festival is June 10 and 
11, our own Kurt Behrenfeld will need help for 
three hour shifts at the sausage booth.
June 10 also is the date of the Center Fest at 
the Center for the Arts.  
There will not be a meeting on June 28.  On 
June 29 we will hold our  Pass the Gavel and 
Paul Harris Award at the Center for the Arts at 
530pm at the Center for the Arts.
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Visitors and Guests   Chief 

Paul Sandy
Birthday.           Matt McSherry

Attendance.     23 + 1 Zoom  
SYDKAM.     Mark Hahn.    A 

south Jersey native, Mark 
relayed to us his connections to 
Frankie Valli and the E Street 

Band  

ANNOUNCEMENTS





Best wishes on your next chapter,
Past-President

Pete Williams



For both events, 
contact Don 
Richards.  
rotaryrichards@
gmail.com





If you can help, contact Chuck Feiszli.  
chuckfeiszli@gmail.com.



NO MEETING ON 
JUNE 28th!


Details on Pass the 
Gavel/Paul Harris 

Dinner on June 29th


Soon!




